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China Trip  

A group of forty students and four 
members of staff from the college   
travelled to China during half term to 
experience for the first time an amazing 
culture at a very special time in the 
Chinese calendar ð the Spring Festival and 
the Chinese New Year. The students were 
overwhelmed by the richness of traditions 
that they experienced and the wealth and 
variety of historical sites that they 
visited during the trip. 

The first stop of our journey was the 
Chinese capital Beijing. On a bitterly cold 
day we visited the Olympic complex 
purposefully built for the 2008 Olympic 
Games, an impressive site through its 
modernity and daring architecture. 
Following this first visit, we ventured into 
the famous Beijing hutong which are the 
back alleys of historic Beijing, a place 
strikingly different from the modern feel 
of the rest of the metropolis. Our journey 
of discovery continued in the next few 
days with a trip to the Great Wall of 
China. This was a highlight of the trip for 
most of our students who challenged 
themselves to complete a very difficult 
hike to the top of the mountain whilst 
trying to imagine the fearsome Mongol 
hordes of Genghis Khan approaching the 
Chinese border. We were all equally 
mesmerised by the Forbidden City and the 
Summer Palace, stunning remembrances of 
the Chinese imperial past, again in striking 
contrast with the modernity of the 

Tiananmen Square and the Communist 
mausoleum holding the remains of Mao 
Zedong, the Founder of the Peopleõs 
Republic of China. 

 



China Trip  

Later in the day, we watched the Chinese 
New Year Parade, a delightfully exotic 
procession of music, local costumes, of 
dragon and lion dances and other colourful 
characters. 

Our visit to China was truly marvellous and 
we also got to experience one of the 
richest cuisines in the world. There was 
something for everyone ð from meat 
skewers and scorpions in the wonderful 
food markets to more familiar foods like 
sweet and sour chicken and fish, although 
the taste was very different from what 
we are used to in the UK. We also went to 
a Kung Fu performance and we caught a 
performance of the Beijing Opera, 
definitely something to remember! 

 

The students were 
incredibly appreciative, 
open-minded and 
inquisitive, which was a 
real pleasure to witness! 
We are looking forward 
to new adventures in the 
future hoping that this 
trip has given them the 
appetite for travelling 
and getting to know the 
diversity and cultural 
richness of our world. 


